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Save On Tire
19400 Grand River • Detroit, MI 48223 • (313) 472-5594 
Hours: Monday thru Saturday 8am-6pm

Certified Mechanics
Services include:
• New Tires
• Tire Repairs
• Brakes
• Suspension

• Alignments
• Oil Changes
• Exhaust
Courtesy Shuttle Available

Annual Membership 
Appreciation Dinner 

December 8
Every December – the second Thursday,  

that is – we celebrate YOU! 
The 2016 NRPCA Board of Directors invites you to 
a delicious meal and the wonderful company of your 
neighbors. This is to say THANK YOU for being an 
active block club member, a volunteer at June Day, a 
gardener, a soccer coach or baseball parent – whatever 
you do to add to life in our community. Celebrate our 
new members and hear about the nominees for the 2017 
NRPCA board, and the completion of our Community 
House addition. Dinner 6:30pm; meeting starts at 7:15pm. 
Please join us – children welcome – and celebrate life in 
this wonderful neighborhood. For more information or to 
volunteer, call Susan Steigerwalt 313-549-9523.

All Rosedale Park and  
North Rosedale Park 

Residents Are Invited to 
Attend Our Annual

HOLIDAY 
PANCAKE 

BREAKFAST
Saturday, December 3, 2016 

(Serving: 9 until 11 AM)
Hosts:  

North Rosedale and Rosedale

This will be a great 
opportunity to enjoy Holiday 
carols, meet and greet your 

neighbors.

At: NORTH ROSEDALE 
COMMUNITY HOUSE

18445 Scarsdale
Between Glastonbury and Avon
Cost is $4.00 for adults and 
$3.00 for children under 12.
PS. Santa will be arriving 

between 10 AM.
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Letter from the President
absent more robust advertising income to 
support publication, we are anticipating 
that publication will change from monthly 
to quarterly in 2017. However, you can 
still get timely community information by 
signing up to receive the Tattler eBlast. 
You can sign up by emailing Chelsea@
nrpca.org The eBlast is sent twice a month 
directly to your inbox!!!

And, don’t forget our website, www.nrpca.org and Facebook page for 
additional updates and information!!!

Membership:
PLEASE!!!! Pay your membership dues NOW, as in today. Membership dues 
of $75 per year can be paid in full, or $19 quarterly or $7.00 per month. Let’s 
aim to double our membership rate this year. We will be actively soliciting 
from now until we reach the goal of 600 memberships. So expect phone calls, 
knocks on the door, written pleas, etc. By the time you read this, you should 
have received your membership letter in the mail. If you haven’t already done 
so, take it out of the pile and send it in!!! (smile) Thank you!!!!!! Remember: 
we are a 501 c 3 so your membership dues are tax deductible.

We have so much to be thankful for: beautiful homes, wonderful neighbors, 
our own Community House with play fields and play scape and a community 
association, NRPCA that looks out for your interests and the long-term 
sustainability of the neighborhood. Association members, committee 
members, block club captains and board members help with code violations, 
vacant homes, turning vacant parcels into gardens and parks, producing 
and distributing this newsletter, chairing events like last month’s Spooky 
Halloween, and this month’s Holiday Pancake Breakfast, and Holiday Bazaar. 
Your dues support programs at the Community House such as Zumba, walk 
club, book club, Pilates, hustle classes, decorating classes, ballroom dancing 
classes, girl scouts, (next year hopefully, boy scouts), etc. plus maintenance 
and improvements to our prized Community House.

Upcoming Events:
December 3rd	 – Holiday Pancake Breakfast at the Community House
December 3rd	 – Holiday Bazaar at the Community House –  

   See page 7 of the Tattler for more details!!!!
December 8th 	 – Membership Meeting and Appreciation Dinner at the  

   Community House
January 13th 	 – Membership Meeting and Election Night at the  

   Community House

THANK YOU NEIGHBORS!!! BLESSINGS!! And WELL WISHES!! JOIN 
US AND FEEL THE PRIDE!!!

Happiest of holiday seasons to you and yours!!!
From my family to yours –
Erma Leaphart-Gouch, 2016 President

Hello Neighbors!!
THANK YOU: 
•	 Clarenda Webb for her perennial community spirit and leadership as 

facilitator of the block club captains!
•	 Block Club Captains for all that they do to keep us informed and to work 

together to keep our community one of the best!!
•	 Nicole Daniels our Building Manager for all she does to keep our 

Community House functioning and a place of joy and laughter!!
•	 Marsha Bruhn who is responsible for NRPCA being a recipient of an 

award from the Knight Foundation for $76,000 (challenge grant) for two 
major art installations along the five-mile NeighborWay walkway--one is 
a sculpture by Charles McGee in our park, and the other is a mosaic by 
Hubert Massey at Cooke School.   

•	 Susan Steigerwalt and Dexter Slusarski – for chairing our benefit night 
performance of the Park Players production of the U.S. Premiere of “It’s a 
Wonderful Life” On the Air!! 

•	 Chelsea Neblett, NRPCA Membership Secretary – one of the most 
important roles in the Association.

•	 Kim Dorsey, Sarah Hulett, Tamara Kamara – and all who showed up 
with candy and treats for our well-attended Spooky Halloween!!!

SNOW REMOVAL UPDATE: As of this writing, we have not been 
successful in identifying a replacement snow removal contractor. Also, it has 
been suggested that perhaps blocks can join together and solicit individual or 
group block contracts. But, absent that, dear neighbors, let’s do what we can 
to help each other out. If you know of someone who is elderly or unable to 
shovel their walkway, pitch in and give a helping hand. This is not the end of 
the world, but an opportunity to be even more neighborly and show the world 
that NRPCA is a place where neighbors care!!! 

Fiscal Update:
Plan and simple, we are limping into the new year. We need your support of 
our fundraisers and to pay annual membership dues. Our annual budget is 
close to $130,000 per year. Rentals income is about $60,000, membership 
dues with 350 members is about $26,000, donations are about $15,000 and 
fundraisers this year about $6,000. That totals: $107,000. We had about 
$20,000 coming into the new year from the 75th Anniversary so $130,000 
- $127,000 equals a $3,000 shortage and nothing going into our reserve 
account which has been depleted. It is not a pretty picture. Please note these 
are ball park figures and a financial report will be available at the membership 
appreciation dinner and published in the January Tattler.

Speaking of the Tattler, due to the expense of publishing the Tattler, and 

Roofs-Gutters-Painting-Kitchen-Bath-Remodel 
Electrical-Siding-Decks-Plumbing-Finish Bsmt

Water Damage Repair

Pearson Construction Company
Serving the Residential & Commercial with Quality Building Service

Tyrone Pearson, President	 313.399.9122
Licensed & Insured

Affordable Prices	 Senior Discounts

PIANO & GUITAR LESSONS
For the Young and the Not-so-young 

313-255-1627
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Behind the Footlights

Sister Act comes to North Rosedale Park 
By Roger Loeb

Deloris Van Cartier (a.k.a., Lady Fabulous) discovers that her 
boyfriend, nightclub owner Curtis Shank, is not going to introduce 
her to the promised record producer. On her way to break up with 
him and head out of Philadelphia, she witness him and his gang 
murdering a "squealer". Deloris makes it to the police station where 
the desk chief (her old classmate, "Sweaty Eddie"), decides she needs 
to be in the witness protection program Thus, she is hidden away 
in the convent "The Holy Order of the Little Sisters of Our Mother 
of Perpetual Faith". Life will never be the same for the nuns of this 
convent.

The hit musical, based on the 1992 film, arrived at the Broadway 
Theatre in 2011. It was nominated for Tony awards for best musical, 
best book, best score, and best leading actress. Mark Kennedy of 
Associated Press wrote: "This is a musical that hits all the right 
spots, achieving something close to Broadway grace. It helps that the 
musical has great original tunes...from Motown, to soul and funk, to 
disco." 

Park Players will present the first metro Detroit, community theatre 
production of Sister Act in April, 2017. Auditions will be held at the 
North Rosedale Community House on Wednesday evening, 7:00PM, 
January 18, 2017, and Sunday afternooon, 1:00PM, January 22, 2017. 

North Rosedale Park  
Civic Association Board 

Elections 2017  
– Absentee Ballot Procedures –
North Rosedale Park Civic Association members in good standing 
are eligible to vote in the 2017 election of the Board of Directors to 
be held on January 8, 2016. Members will be voting on candidates 
for the positions of president, vice president and four (4) directors. If 
an eligible member is unable to appear in person at the polling place 
during the hours designated for voting, the member may obtain an 
absentee ballot from the Membership Secretary in advance of the 
election. The ballot must be delivered to the Community House at 
18445 Scarsdale, Detroit, MI 48235 before the election closes at 8:00 
PM on Friday, January 13, 2017. Ballots are sent by request only 
and should not be duplicated. Contact Chelsea Neblett, Membership 
Secretary, at cneblett@grandmontrosedale.com to obtain an Absentee 
Ballot, or call 313-837-3416.

FEATURES: TREE 
HOUSE & SLIDE, 
BOUNCE HOUSE, 
CLIMBING SETS, 

BUILDING BLOCKS, 
PRIVATE PARTY ROOM, 

FREE WI-FI & MORE

CONTACTS US:
18602 FENKELL

DETROIT, MI 48223
313-296-1741
BOOK A PARTY @

KIDZKINGDOMDETROIT.COM
LIKE US ON FACEBOOK @
/KIDZKINGDOMDETROIT
TWITTER: KidzKing_det

INSTAGRAM: kidzkingdomdetroit

HOURS:
M: CLOSED
T-TH: 11-6
F&S: 11-7

SUNDAY: PRIVATE
PARTIES ONLY

2 & UP: $8 / UNDER 2: $4
PARTIES START AT: 

$150

All are encouraged to come. The cast includes:
•	 Deloris (25-35) loudmouthed and sassy, but caring
•	 Mother Superior (50-70) sarcastic and in opposition to Deloris
•	 Sister Mary Robert (16-25) a shy postulant
•	 Sister Mary Patrick (35-50) perky and excitable
•	 Sister Mary Lazarus (50-70) head of the choir, deadpan
•	 Monsignor O'Hara (45-60) concerned over finances
•	 Curtis (30-40) club owner, cocky and controlling 
•	 Eddie (25-35) policeman who yearns for Deloris
•	 Tj (16-30) Curtis's nephew, ignorant bliss
•	 Joey (30-40) one of Curtis's thugs, sees himself as a ladies' man
•	 Pablo (25-40) one of Curtis's thugs, speaks in Spanish
•	 Sister Mary Martin-of-tours (40-60) lives in her own world
•	 Sister Mary Theresa (60-70) senior nun, packs a secret punch
•	 Michelle (20-30) one of Deloris's back-up singers, lippy
•	 Tina (20-30) one of Deloris's back-up singers, dense
•	 Ernie (25-35) undercover policeman

	 plus additional nuns, bar patrons, and various low life

Performances will be held at the Community House on April 7, 8, and 
9, dark for Easter weekend, then additional performances on April 
21, 22, and 23. The following weekend, April 28, 29, and 30, we take 
the show "on the road" to the Redford Theatre on Lahser, just north 
of Grand River. It has become necessary for Park Players to seek 
out alternate venues due to the dramatically increased rental charges 
at the Community House. We are excited to have the opportunity 
of performing in a grand old theatre with extensive seating. and 
to be able to offer our audiences a choice of locations. Additional 
information will be provided on our website https://parkplayers.org/ 
and in future articles.
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Important Announcement:
NORTH ROSEDALE 
PARK RESIDENTS

You should have received your 
2017 Civic Association Membership  

Mailing in November
We need every resident to pay their association dues! 
The North Rosedale Park Civic Association depends on 
your dues to support the jewel of our neighborhood, the 
Community House and grounds. 

We are the only neighborhood in Detroit that owns such a 
wonderful place for residents to gather, children to play, and 
neighborhood issues to be discussed. But the building and 
the grounds can't support themselves. While we generate 
a fair amount of revenue from the rental of the Community 
House, the dues provide the backbone of our finances.

As a dues paying member of the NRPCA, you are part 
owner of the Community House and grounds and we 
desperately need your support.

Take responsibility for contributing your financial 
share to keep our community alive.

North Rosedale Park

Teen Council
College Admissions Workshop

Thursday, December 8, 2016
6:30 pm - 8:30 pm

Get answers to questions about:
	 • Colleges Admissions
	 • Financial Aid
	 • Higher Learning Readiness
Grandmont Rosedale Development Corp.
19800 Grand River Avenue
Detroit, MI 48223

*Light Refreshments will be served
*Space is limited

Register Free @
www.nrpcateencouncilcollegeadmission 
workshop2016.eventbrite.com

For details email Kim Dorsey at kimberly@nrpca.org

Holiday Wine Mixer
Friday, December 9, 2016

Hosted By
Grandmont Rosedale Young Professionals

&
BRUT Detroit

BRUT Detroit and Grandmont Rosedale Young 
Professionals invites you to indulge in a wide range 
of lush bold flavors, warm conversation and festive 
spirits at our Holiday Wine Mixer.

Happy Hour / Drink Specials
5:00 p.m - 7:00 p.m.
Open Until 10:00p.m.

Menu Includes
Light Appetizers & Cash Bar

*No Cover / Must be 21+

RSVP @ www.holidaywinemixergrypbrutdetroit2016.
eventbrite.com
19180 Grand River Avenue
313.595.2060 • kimberly@nrpca.org

North Rosedale Park

HOLIDAY BAZAAR
December 3, 2016
1:30 pm - 6:00 pm

Register FREE at  
www.nrpcaholidaybazaar2016.eventbrite.com

Vendors • Caroling • Concessions • Winter Fun

NRPCA Community House
18445 Scarsdale • Detroit, MI 48223

Contact Kim Dorsey for details 
kimberly@nrpca.org
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Community House Improvements Continue 
$76,000 Grant for “Great Art! Great Park! Project

The second phase of The Legacy 
Project of North Rosedale Park is 
underway as building improvements 
continue at the Community House and 
organizers look to raise matching funds 
for two major art installations.

Contractors completed installation of 
a new roof on the Community House 
and added solar panels on the south side 
of the peaked roof to generate energy 
and reduce operating costs. Individuals 
also will notice new entry doors at the 
old entrance off Scarsdale and a new 
exterior door near the kitchen. The 
Capital Campaign funded the doors as 
part of its commitment to long-term 
maintenance of the building.

Future plans call for widening of 
the circular drive, a new parking 
lot and creation of an outdoor plaza 
adjacent to the new lobby. Discussions 
are underway at the campaign’s 
Architectural Review Committee on 
the design of the driveway and parking 
lot, taking into account ways in which 

to manage water run-off and reduce 
pending new charges by the Water and 
Sewerage Department.

The Legacy Project also received some 
good news in November as the John 
S. and James L. Knight Foundation 
awarded a $76,000 grant to fund two 
major art installations. The “Great 
Art! Great Park!” project will feature 
artwork by renowned Detroit artists 
Charles McGee and Hubert Massey. 
Organizers are already working on 
strategies to raise the required matching 
funds for the project.

The proposed art installation by Charles 
McGee, a Rosedale Park resident 
whose work is displayed at the Detroit 
Institute of Arts and the Charles Wright 
Museum of African American History, 
is a 25-foot metal sculpture on the park 
grounds.

The second proposed installation is 
a mosaic by Hubert Massey on the 
face of Cooke Academy on Puritan 

Street. Massey has art on display at the 
Museum of African American History 
and Campus Martius, and is currently 
completing a work at Cobo Center.

The work at the Community House 
and the art installations are part of The 
Legacy Project of North Rosedale, a 
strategic plan of the North Rosedale 
Park Civic Association to renovate the 
Community House and surrounding 
grounds and enhance programming. 
The effort began approximately four 
years ago. Please consider making a 
year-end donation to the project. All 
contributions are tax deductible to the 
fullest extent of the law. To make a 
contribution to The Legacy Project, go 
online to www.nrpca.org/the-legacy-
project/ or mail your check payable to 
NRPCA, 18445 Scarsdale, Detroit, MI 
48223.

Thank you to the following individuals 
and companies who have made 
donations recently to The Legacy 
Project.

DONOR NAMES 2016  
as of 11/14/16

In Honor of Chris Allen 
	 BonSecours Health System

In Honor of Bill & Eileen Frey
	 Marcia & Stan Bawol

City of Detroit
Kresge Foundation
Cheryl Buswell
Pam Weinstein & Jim Dwight
Marcia Bruhn
Ray & Tess Tchou

In Memory of Roman Gribs 
	 Carla & Timothy Brisbois- 

	 Gribbs
	 Mary D. Hubbell	

Carole Layne	
Daniel & Denise Devine

	 George & Margaret Ward
	 Robert L. Ziolkowski
	 Avern Cohn
	 Dick & Judy Ridgway
	 Julia DiBennedetto
	 Marilyn Kelly
	 Jean Doyle
	 Jocelyn Buckinghams
	 COA Judges Special Fund

	 Thomas & Christine  
	 Ridgway

	 Lynn Cottrell
	 Karen Quaday
	 Zachare Ball-McKane
	 William Restum
	 Shurtleff/Olsen Family
	 Marsha Bruhn
	 Maria Simonte

Doug & Ellen Komer
Jerry Springs

PHASE II DONORS
Kimberly Johnson
Bruce Kirkland
Beatrice Walker
Freddie & Jacqueline 

Stampley
Pam Weinsten & Jim Dwight
John A. McLean, Jr.
Walter & Laverne Beard
Soh Suzuki
Leonard & Marta Boehm
Leland & Tina Bassett
Katherine Hoard
Lucretia P. Wright
Kathryn & Thomas Boyer
Carol & Robert Terrell-Smith
Maggi Malloy-Mastro

Thomas & Regina Scales
Goldman & Sharon Donato
Chet & Mary McLeod
Esther M. Lyons
The Dickhudts
Carolyn Cruse
Jerry Springs
Joseph & Clarissa Wosley
Dennis & Barbara Lund
Abdullah B. El Amin
Gus Azar, Beverage One
John W. Boss, Sr.
Charles & Melody Simms
Ann Marie Kraemer
George & Margaret Ward
Andrew A. Benigna, DVM
Malinda & Richard Nelson
William & Ethel Drake
Rosedale Grandmont Baseball 

League
Dieter Bruhn
Patricia R. Smith
Mary Ramsey
Anita Paylor
James Kuhl
Raymond Gregory
Robert L. Ziolkowski
Mary F. Lee
Richard & Mary Katherine Paul

Joan Hall
Joe & Virginia Blaylock
Michael & Phyllis VanDeKeere

In Memory of Richard Castillo 
	 Dale & Barbara Harbreaves
	 David & Carol Peterson	
	 Jeanine Gay
	 Erma Leaphart
	 Candy Doggan
	 Susan Steigerwalt
	 Raymond & Teresita Tchou
	 Carl Williams & Angelia 

Mosley-Williams
	 Irene A. Bittas
	 Phyllis Fletcher Ashford
	 David & Roseann Riddle
	 Mark & Judy Barkey
	 Marsha Bruhn
	 Amy Castillo
	 Susan C. Jacques
	 Linda Seng
	 Neal C. & Agneta H. Brown
	 Maria & Howard Arndt
	 Janet Brown
	 Lisa B. Dickieson
	 Pedro L. & Ana E. Garcia
	 Karen Moore
	 Ashton Block Club
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Walk for your best health  
with HEP  

“Walk In The Park  
Walking Group”

Join us! Walking lifts your mood! Strengthen your 
bones! Improve your balance and your coordination! 
According to the American Heart Association it 
prevents and manages various conditions, including 
Heart Disease, High Blood Pressure and Type 2 
Diabetes. Most importantly the program is designed 
to fit all strength levels, physical conditions and all 
walking routines, done at your personal pace. NRPCA 
Community house is a Certified HEP (Healthy 
Environment Partnership), Walk Your Heart to Health 
(WYHH) center. 

Walk sessions are Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays 
5:30-6:30pm

Cost: The Program is Free; Benefits are Priceless & the 
Investment Is Personal!

All are welcome: Register now to reserve your place! 
For your convenience cash, money orders or checks are 
accepted (Please make payable to class instructors).

North Rosedale Park Celebrates a "Spooky Saturday"
More than 1,500 people showed up at 
the community house on Oct. 29 for 
NRPCA’s “Spooky Saturday” event. 
Many neighbors decorated their trunks 
in the parking lot for a “trunk or treat” 
for hundreds of kids in costume. Then 
the party moved inside, with two 
movie screenings – one for little kids, 
and a scary flick for teens. We heard 
from many families that they were 
grateful to have a safe, fun event in 
the city for their kids. That would not 
have been possible if not for the many 

volunteers from the entire Grandmont-
Rosedale community who hosted 
trunks, kept the long line orderly and 
entertained, donated candy, cleaned 
up, did last-minute candy runs, or just 
brought their adorable kids for us to 
see! And a special shout-out to the 
Teen Council for being such a great 
partner, running the concession and 
helping with end-of-the-night clean-
up. Thank you, neighbors. As one of 
you put it so well, community is a 
powerful, wonderful thing.



7December 2016 • Volume 91



The Rosedale Tattler8

– A Passion for Wine 
& A Heart for Others! 
Interested in Hosting a 
Private In-Home Wine 
Tasting. Proceeds from 
every bottle purchased 

benefits a charity and families in the community. Our 
Reds and Whites provide shelter and light. Please 
contact Angela Harvey, Independent Wine Advisor 
(313) 204-9012 or aharvey1023@yahoo.com for more 
information. Website www.winesforhumanity.com.

Deadline for the Tattler
The Rosedale Tattler is a monthly newsletter published by the NRPCA. All articles and advertisements are due the 10th of each month.

Please contact Tom Ridgway at thomas.ridgway@gmail.com to submit articles or Adriane Henry adriane@nrpca.org
 for advertising rates and policies. You can pay for your advertisement online at http://www.nrpca.org/the-tattler/

We welcome and encourage submissions. The author’s name, address and phone number is required for publication.  
The editorial staff reserves the right to edit submissions for space or for which they deem obscene, defamatory, deceptive or misleading.

Follow NORTH 
ROSEDALE PARK

Like Us on Facebook or visit us on our website at  
http://nrpca.org

JERRY'S
Handy Man Service

A Business that CARES about their Workmanship
Drywall Installation

Drywall Repair
Plaster Repair

Painting
20% Discount for Seniors

Photos & Testimonies
Available on Request

26 Years of Experience

FREE Estimates
313-864-3398 Office 313-258-7744 Cell

JERRY'S
Handy Man Service

A Business that CARES about their Workmanship
Drywall Installation

Drywall Repair
Plaster Repair

Painting
20% Discount for Seniors

Photos & Testimonies
Available on Request

26 Years of Experience

FREE Estimates
313-864-3398 Office 313-258-7744 Cell

THE NORTH  
ROSEDALE PARK  
BLOCK CAPTAINS 

MEETINGS
are the first Tuesday of every month at 6:30pm. 

The meetings are held at the Community House which 
is at 18445 Scarsdale. This vitally important group of 
community leaders needs your support. If you have a 

neighborhood concern that needs to be resolved, please 
contact your Block Captain or if you don't know who 

your Block Captain is, please contact Clarenda Webb at 
(313) 330-7844 for more information.

Our next meeting is:  
TUESDAY, DECEMBER 6, 2016

We need your involvement now more than ever.

Tattler eBlast
Best way to stay up-to-date 
on neighborhood events and 
happenings? Sign up for the 
Tattler eBlast. The eBlast is 
sent twice a month directly  

to your inbox! You can sign up by emailing  
chelsea@nrpca.org or by visiting www.nrpca.org 
and entering your email into the red box at the 
bottom of the page. Make sure your neighbors are 
signed up too!

Have information to include in the eBlast, email 
chelsea@nrpca.org!


